From: Elissa Maguire

To: Todd Tucker

Subject: Syringa Subdivision

Date: Thursday, March 10, 2016 3:33:16 PM
Dear Sir:

I have owned a property off South Cole for ten years and have been distressed by the lack of improvements to Cole
Road both from the safety of driving and for the safety of our neighborhood children. Other than the stop light at
Amity, there is no traffic controls to accommodate merging traffic from the arterial system or for the safety of our
neighborhood children catching school buses and crossing the road in order to do so.

Morning traffic is beyond tolerable levels and the intention of adding 2000 or so homes before this situation is
addressed is harmful to our safety and the quality of life of current residents. There needs to be better coordination
between the City of Boise, ACHD, and Ada County as further development of South Cole and Lake Hazel areas
takes place in order to improve quality of life for those of us living here.

Sincerely,

Elissa Maguire

7967 W. Tillamook Dr.
Boise, ID 83709

208-602-3704
lifealign9@yahoo.com
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